MSDC

November 5, 2012 Vol. 19, No. 23

2012 ANNUAL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

The Medical Society of the District of Columbia held its Annual Meeting and Reception on Wednesday, October 24th at
The Metropolitan Club in Washington, DC, drawing over 120 physicians
and members of the medical community. Outgoing President James C.
Cobey, MD, reflected on the past year's accomplishments, including the
successful defeat of the proposed Medicaid clawback and the Medical
Society's 25% membership growth.

Daniel I. Perlin, MD, anesthesiologist and Clinical Director of Washington
Hospital Center's Operating Room, was installed as 2012-13 President.
Dr. Perlin has served for four years as Chair of the Physician Health
Committee which is responsible for the operation of MSDC's Physician
Health Program (PHP). He emphasized the importance of physicians
uniting as a Medical Society to achieve common goals and support health
care policy issues that serve the doctors and patients of the District of
Columbia, stating "If you don't get a seat at the table, you will end up on e
the menu.” Dr. James Cobey Dr. Daniel Perlin

Robert A. Berenson, MD, FACP, a Senior Fellow at the Urban Institute,
discussed what the 2012 election will mean to physicians, indicating that the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act is
the "law of the land" and will continue to be implemented, short of a decisive Republican sweep. MSDC members can read
Dr. Berenson's article on the topic published in the Annals of Medicine here.

Medical Society Alliance Foundation President Roselyn E. Epps, MD, reported on MSAF's activities in 2012 and presented
the Charles R. Drew Achievement Award in Health and Medicine to TzeYin Tang (for first place), Valencia Perry (for
second place) and Jospeh May (third place). Dr. Epps also presented the Allied Health Scholarship to Sharlie Bradley.

The following 2012-13 election results were announced:

President-elect: Laura L. Tosi, MD

Directors At-Large: Catherine S. May, MD; John W. Larsen, MD; Barry Lewis, MD
AMA Delegate: Peter E. Lavine, MD

AMA Alternate Delegate: Laura L. Tosi, MD

In This Issue
District News District News: Prior Authorization

FDA and CDC Address TTP Reform and Fair Reimbursement for

Cases and Ameridose

Recalls Telemedicine Hearings Set

Caron Honors

Hearing on MSDC's Prior Authorization
. Reform Bill and Telemedicine Act Postponed MSDC
HBX Meetings to November 14

Due to Hurricane Sandy, the public hearing for MEDICAL SOCIETY OF THE
From the AMA Bill 19-934, the "Uniform Electronic Prior DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
Authorization Amendment Act of 2012," and Bill
Strengthen Your Practice 19-881, the "Telemedicine Reimbursement Act of 2012," originally slated for
Immunization Performance November 1, 2012, has been rescheduled to 10 AM, Thursday, November 1,
2012 in room 500 of the John A. Wilson Building. MSDC encourages interested
DCRx Program physicians to testify or submit written statements.
Gittleson-Zuppas provides Trle purpose of Bill 19-934, whi_ch can be rea_d m, is to: o
new medical office space Develop a uniform (standardized) electronic prior authorization form for use by

every health care service plan and health insurer that provides medical services or
prescription drug benefits;
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* Allow every prescribing health care provider the ability to submit electronic prior
authorization for medical services or prescription drug benefits via a web portal or
Electronic Medical Record (EMR), to the health care service plan or health insurer,
and

* Require those plans and health insurers to utilize and accept those electronic
prior authorization forms for medical services or prescription drug benefits.

Successful passage of this bill will streamline the health insurance prior
authorization process, help stem the rising tide of health care costs and protect
access to timely and effective care for patients in the District. In May 2012, MSDC
released the results of a membership survey examining the impact of health
insurance prior authorization protocols on patient care in Washington, DC. Our
study revealed that health insurer prior authorization protocols are a burden on
medical practices and undermine patient care. Specifically, there were widespread
concerns among our physicians, with over 93% of respondents saying that
insurance company requirements are having a negative impact on their ability to
treat patients.

B19-934 will help bring the prior authorization process into the 21st century,
alleviate the time-consuming burden on doctors and their staffs, and ensure that
Washingtonians have access to timely, effective and affordable care. Every hour
spent navigating complex administrative tasks is an hour not spent with patients.
B19-934 is not only a common-sense solution to help control rising health care
costs, it is also a relatively small change to the way health care is administered that
will have an enormous impact on the ability of DC providers to care for their
patients. At a time when physicians, and all health care stakeholders are looking
for ways to reduce health care costs without sacrificing quality care, it's crucial to
pass legislation like B19-934 and unleash the enormous potential for savings that
advances in technology hold.

The stated purpose of Bill 19-881 is to require health insurance coverage for
health care services provided by telemedicine or electronic media. To read a
current copy of the "Telemedicine Reimbursement Act of 2012" click here.
ACTION by Tuesday, November 13th

Physicians who wish to join MSDC as individual supporters and testify should
contact Edward Fisher, Committee Director, at (202) 741-0898 or via email at
efisher@dccouncil.us providing your name, address, telephone number,
organizational affiliation and title (if any) by close of business on Tuesday,
November 13, 2012. Persons wishing to testify should submit 15 copies of written
testimony. If submitted by the close of business on Tuesday, November 13, 2012,
the testimony will be distributed to Councimembers before the hearing. Witnesses
should limit their testimony to four minutes; less time will be allowed if there are a
large number of witnesses.

If you are unable to testify at the hearing, written statements are encouraged
and will be made a part of the official record. Copies of written statements should
be submitted either to Mr. Fisher, or to Ms. Nyasha Smith, Secretary to the
Council, Room 5 of the Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20004. The record will close at 5:00 p.m. on November 28,
2012.

If you have any questions about the bill or testifying on November 14, please
contact Ed Shanbacker at shanbacker@msdc.org

TTP Cases Associated with IV
Nonmedical Use of Opana ER;
Ameridose Recalls All Unexpired
Medical Products

Cluster of Cases of Thrombotic
Thrombocytopenic Purpura (TTP) Associated ,.. ",
with Intravenous Nonmedical Use of Opana ’, " ,
ER®
The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention l /
(CDC) and the U.S. Food and Drug Administration
(FDA) are working with the Tennessee / o
Department of Health (TDH) to investigate a
cluster of at least 12 patients with thrombotic
thrombocytopenic purpura (TTP) who have
injected the opioid pain reliever, Opana ER® (oxymorphone extended-
release), for nonmedical reasons since February 2012. Investigation is ongoing.

On August 13, 2012, a nephrologist notified the TDH of a cluster of three cases
of TTP in a small rural community in northeastern Tennessee. All patients had a
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history of intravenous use of the prescription opioid pain reliever Opana ER, which
is only intended to be taken orally. Initial cases were reported to the FDA by the
manufacturer. The FDA contacted the CDC to discuss further investigation on
October 5. The FDA issued an alert regarding the issue on October 11.

As of October 22, 2012, case-finding efforts by the TDH had uncovered a total
of 12 cases among Tennessee residents. A case was defined as hemolytic anemia
combined with thrombocytopenia (platelet count <50,000/microliter) in the absence
of any obvious explanation such as advanced cancer or systemic infection. The first
case was diagnosed on April 16, the index cluster in mid-July, and the most recent
case on October 19. Eleven of 12 case patients were non-pregnant women 20 to
50 years of age. All were hospitalized, and 10 were treated with plasmapheresis.
At least five patients have had recurrent episodes, but no deaths have occurred.
All 12 patients reported IV use of Opana ER® to the TDH or to hospital staff.

Case patients all had a history of chronic IV use of Opana ER® for nonmedical
purposes until 1-2 days prior to diagnosis. Most patients did not have a prescription
for Opana ER® and obtained the drug from other, undisclosed sources.
Recommendations for Clinicians

The extent of this problem is not clear because there is no requirement to report
such cases and because |V drug use might not be suspected or reported among
patients with TTP. To provide optimal care and assist in public health surveillance,
the CDC recommends that:

Clinicians treating patients with TTP of unknown etiology should:

1. Ask patients about intravenous drug use. Patients who report IV drug use
should be asked about the specific drugs injected.

2. Perform a urine drug test. A negative drug test is not definitive because
the interval between the critical drug use and diagnosis might be greater
than the time during which a drug can be detected in the urine, which is
probably not more than 4 days in the case of opioids.

3. Request a copy of the patient's prescriptions for controlled substances
from the state prescription drug monitoring program to determine if any
doctor has prescribed the patient Opana ER®. This information might be
more accurate than the patient's report of drug sources.

Clinicians treating patients with TTP who report IV use of Opana ER® should:

1. Counsel patients regarding the risks of continued IV drug use, including
blood-borne infections, fatal overdose, and TTP.

2. Refer them to substance abuse treatment programs in their community.
A list of substance abuse treatment facilities is located at:
http://www.samhsa.gov/treatment/index.aspx

3. Notify other clinicians who have prescribed the patient Opana ER® of the
diagnosis of TTP and the reported association with that drug.

Clinicians who are prescribing Opana ER® for pain should not assume that its
new formulation, designed to be more difficult to inject, will prevent intravenous
administration for nonmedical purposes.

For additional information, read: the Health Advisory Network message here;

the FDA drug alert; or the DEA drug alert.

Ameridose Voluntarily Recalls All Unexpired Medical Products

On October 31, 2012, the FDA announced that Ameridose is voluntarily
recalling all of its unexpired medical products in circulation.The FDA is not aware of
any recent reports of infections associated with the recalled Ameridose products.
However, the preliminary results of FDA's ongoing inspection of Ameridose have
raised concerns about a lack of sterility assurance for products produced at and
distributed by this facility. As a result of FDA's preliminary findings, Ameridose has
agreed to voluntarily recall all of its unexpired products in circulation.

The recall included six injectable drugs on the FDA list of critical shortage drugs:
sodium bicarbonate, succinylcholine, atropine sulfate, bupivacaine
hydrochloride, lidocaine hydrochloride, and furosemide. The FDA said it is
working to help companies initiate or increase production of these critical injectable
drugs and to address the US shortages.

Recommendations for Health Care Providers

CDC and FDA are advising health care professionals to stop using and isolate
for return to Ameridose all Ameridose products. Hospitals, clinics, health care
professionals, and other customers with product on hand should contact
Ameridose at 1-888-820-0622 to obtain instructions on how to return products to
Ameridose. Products from Ameridose can be identified by markings that indicate
Ameridose by name or by its company logo. A complete list of all products subject
to this recall can be accessed online at www.ameridose.com.

At this time CDC and FDA do not urge direct patient follow-up for Ameridose
products. However, clinicians should remain vigilant to the possibility of infections
associated with the use of Ameridose products, and report to FDA's MedWatch
any infection or adverse events identified in a patient known to have received a
product from Ameridose. Contact FDA's MedWatch Program by fax at 1-800-



http://www.samhsa.gov/treatment/index.aspx
http://library.constantcontact.com/doc203/1102805358610/doc/gmufNvqcNGU1Io1i.pdf
http://www.deadiversion.usdoj.gov/drugs_concern/oxymorphone.pdf
http://www.ameridose.com/
http://www.slclease.com/
http://www.fda.gov/Drugs/DrugSafety/ucm322432.htm
http://www.fda.gov/Drugs/DrugSafety/DrugShortages/ucm324842.htm

Suite 270

Washington, DC 20037
202-466-1800 (phone)
202-452-1542 (fax)

info@msdc.org
www.msdc.org

Like MSDC on
Facebook!

The Medical Society of DC is
on Facebook!

Forward Me!

FDA-0178 (or 1-800-332-0178); by mail at MedWatch, FDA, 5600 Fishers Lane,
Rockville, MD 20852-9787; or on the MedWatch website.

Caron Foundation Honors MSDC
Members

Congratulations to Daniel I. Perlin, MD, and Charles Samenow, MD, MPH!
Both MSDC members were recently honored at the Caron Washington, DC
Metropolitan Area Community Service Awards Breakfast for their contributions to
the battle against alcohol and drug addiction in the community.

Newly installed MSDC President Daniel I. Perlin, MD,
received the Medical Professional Award for his leadership
of MSDC's Physician Health Program (PHP). For the past
four years, Dr. Perlin has chaired the PHP, which is
dedicated to the diagnosis and treatment of impaired
physicians and advocating on their behalf during stable
recovery. Prior to assuming the chairmanship, he served as
PHP committee member for ten years.

Charles Samenow, MD, MPH was given the (Individual)

Educational Excellence Award for his dedication to high quality education. His
contribution to substance abuse prevention through a program for middle school
children was noted as was his service on MSDC's Physician Health Program. Dr.
Samenow was recently elected into the Society of Distinguished Teachers at the
George Washington University School of Medicine and received a George
Washington Univeristy Distinguished Teacher Award.

Health Benefit Exchange Authority
Meetings

The Health Benefit Exchange Authority Executive Board will meet on
Wednesday, November 14, 2012, at 5:30 PM at the Department of Health, 899
North Capitol Street, NE, Room 406. Following is a list of HBX public meeting
dates and locations for November:

Monday, November 5, 3:00 PM

HRIC Insurance Subcommittee Plan HBX Market Working Group

Department of Insurance, Securities and Banking, 810 First Street, NE, 7th Floor
Wednesday, November 7, 2:00 PM

HRIC Communications Subcommittee

John A. Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Room 301
Thursday, November 8, 10:00 AM

HRIC Medicaid Expansion and Eligibility Subcommittee

Department of Human Services, 645 H Street, NE, 5th Floor Conference Room
Thursday, November 8, 2:00 PM

HRIC Health Delivery System Subcommittee

Department of Health, 899 North Capitol Street, NE, Room 535
Monday, November 13, 11:00 AM

HRIC Insurance Subcommittee

Department of Insurance, Securities and Banking, 810 First Street, NE, 7th Floor
Wednesday, November 14, 5:30 PM

Health Benefit Exchange (HBX) Executive Board Meeting

Department of Health, 899 North Capitol Street, NE, Room 406

From the AMA: Extension Granted to
File for E-prescribing Hardship

Physicians Receive More Time to File for
E-prescribing Hardship to Avoid 2013
Penalty
As a direct result of persistent AMA
advocacy, CMS has decided to re-open the
Communications Support Webpage to
allow physicians who missed the June 30
deadline to file for a Medicare E-prescribing
hardship in order to avoid a 1.5 percent penalty in 2013. The AMA has been
urging CMS to take such a step. Please note that this is for the 2013 eRx payment
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adjustment only. Hardship exemption requests for the 2014 payment adjustment
will be accepted during a separate timeframe later in calendar year 2013.

Physicians who would like to file a hardship but did not file one before June 30,
2012 will now be able to do so between November 1, 2012 and January 31, 2013.
The current hardship exemptions include: 1) Has an inability to e-prescribe due to
state, federal or local law/regulation, 2) Had fewer than 100 prescriptions during
January 1, 2012 to June 30, 2012, 3) Practices in a rural area without sufficient
high-speed Internet access or, 4) Practices in an area without enough pharmacies
available to do e-prescribing.

To avoid errors that could result in receiving the 2013 penalty, physicians must
use their individual Type 1 National Provider Identifier in their exemption filing.
(This is the number used in Box 24 (J) of the CMS 1500 paper form or in the
Rendering Provider Name or Biling Provider loop of electronic claims.) Physicians
also must use the Taxpayer Identification Number (TIN) they use for biling when
filing for the hardship. For physicians who bill using their Employer Identification
Number, this is the number that should be used when filing for a hardship
exemption. For those who bill using their Social Security number, the SSN should
be used when filing.

For additional information, please visit www.CMS.gov/ERxIncentive. If you
have questions regarding the ePrescribing Program or need assistance submitting
a hardship exemption request, please contact the QualityNet Help Desk at 1-866-
288-8912 (TTY 1-877-715-6222) or via gnetsupport@sdps.org.

Webinars to "Heal The Claims Process"

The AMA's annual "Heal the Claims Process" campaign kicks off this month and
aims to reduce the cost of managing the claims revenue cycle from as much as 14
percent of revenue to just 1 percent. This year's campaign focuses on helping
physician practices stay financially sound by using newly available, patient-specific
insurance eligibility information to provide point-of-care pricing and collect payment
from patients at the time of service. Registrationis open for three live webinars on
November 8, 15 and 29 that will walk you through the process of collecting
payment from patients at the time of service. These webinars will also be archived
for on-demand viewing.

From Solveras: Debit and Credit
Card Processing for Medical
Practices

A physician must be concerned with two separate but equally important aspects
of running his or her practice: the well-being of the
patients and the viability of the business. Because
they are a patient's first and most frequent
healthcare contact, physicians must be especially
mindful of their patients' needs and the factors that
contribute to their health issues, including the
stress that may come from multitasking and
financial difficulties. But responsibilities to patients must still be weighed evenly with
the financial well-being of the practice, including such issues as billing, collections,
front-desk operations and confidentiality of patient records.

Even with the assistance of office staff and outsourced consultants, physicians
who manage practices increasingly find themselves spending less time than they
would like with their patients. Economic uncertainty, ever-changing government
regulations and the requirements of insurance companies also contribute to this
unsettled environment. However, there are solutions, and many of them are
simple and inexpensive.

To continue reading a white paper on this issue, click here.
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Strengthen Your Practice
Immunization Performance

Primary Care Physicians are in the best
position to improve adolescent and adult
vaccination rates. Immunization for Flu,

Pneumococcal, Shingles, and Tdap vaccines
continue to fall short of the U.S Department of
Health and Human Services objectives.

Fortunately, the Medical Society of DC has a strong partner in providing our
members the resources and support to cost-effectively improve immunization
rates, and in turn, strengthen your practice. Atlantic Health Partners, the nation's
leading vaccine buying group, offers you the lowest vaccine prices and finest
customer service to improve the performance of your immunization initiatives.
Atlantic even has a program that enables you to provide vaccines like Zostavax
(Shingles) and Adacel (Tdap) to Medicare Part D patients.

MSDC members that currently participate with Atlantic are very satisfied with
the savings and support. We encourage you to contact Atlantic at 800-741-2044
or info@atlantichealthpartners.com to better determine how they can benefit
your practice.

Save up to 75% using MSDC's Drug
Discount Program Card

As a physician in Washington, DC, you and your
patients have access to a FREE Prescription Drug Card
program. The Medical Society is please to offer the
DCRx CARD. Your patients can save up to 75% on
precriptions, selected eye-wear, vitamins and other
products. The card is accepted in pharmacies in the
District, Maryland and Virginia.

The Medical Society of DC has received a shipment
of these cards and have 250 cards available to each
Society member who requests them. Please email Pia
Duryea at duryea@msdc.org and ask for the cards for
your patients.

Gittleson-Zuppas partners for new
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medical office building

Lerner Enterprises, Washington, DC's
largest private real estate developer
announced it has awarded the firm
Gittleson Zuppas Medical Realty, Inc. the
exclusive agency assignment to market
Lerner's newest project, Fallsgrove
Plaza. Lerner has also announced that it
has selected HITT Contracting of Falls
Church, Va. as the general contractor with construction proposed for fall 2012.

Nicholas M. Zuppas and David A. Gittleson of Gittleson Zuppas Medical Realty
will head the leasing effort for the new building. The firm specializes in leasing to
firms in the medical field throughout the Washington, DC metropolitan area in
addition to representing numerous medical practices.

The proposed five-story state of the art Class A 110,000 square foot medical |
office building will be located at the intersection of Shady Grove and Blackwell
Roads in Rockville, Md. within the award-winning Fallsgrove master planned
community, strategically located near Shady Grove Adventist Hospital and the Life
Science Corridor. The Donnally Vujcic Associates (DVA Architects) of
Gaithersburg, Maryland designed building is proposed to achieve LEED® Gold
Certification.

The new building will be within walking distance to Lerner's other projects
including the award-winning Fallsgrove Village Center
(FallsgroveVillageCtr.com), a community shopping center featuring Safeway
plus 30 shops and restaurants; the award-winning fully leased Class A
Fallsgrove Village Office Center (FallsgroveOffice.com); and the Fallsgrove
Hilton® Garden Inn (RockvilleGaithersburg.HGl.com)and Fallsgrove
Homewood Suites (RockvilleGaithersburg.homewoodsuites.com) hotels.
These projects are located across from the region's leading hospital and life
science centers, Shady Grove Adventist Hospital and the Life Sciences Center.

For more information, please click here.

Classified Ads

Retiring Surgeon Seeking Surgeon to Take Over Practice

Retiring surgeon looking for interested surgeon to take over a practice of
approximately 25 years in DC's West End neighborhood. Please contact 202-887-
8120.

Psychotherapist Opens Office, Available for Speaking Engagements

Lise Van Susteren, MD, specializing in psychotherapy for adults and couples and
psychopharmacology, has opened an office at Dupont Circle. She is also available
as a speaker on the health impacts, including psychological, of climate change. For
details, call 301-787-1780 or email lvs350@verizon.net.

Retiring Physician Seeking Family Physician to Take Over Practice
Retiring family practice physician looking for interested physician to take over
practice of 25 years, DuPont Circle area. Please contact 202-365-2344.

Washington DC/Bethesda Border - Spring Valley Location

Medical Office sublet available. Prime location in beautiful Spring Valley section of
Northwest DC. Spacious office with 5 exam rooms. EMR with computers in all
rooms. Available for full-time or part-time lease. Large convenient parking lot
located behind building and plenty of additional street parking. Walking distance to
Metro and Metrobus. Short distance from both Sibley Hospital and Suburban
Hospital. Please call Maria at 202-237-0808 for additional details.

For Sale: Tropical/Travel Medicine Practice

Long established and nationally recognized private practice serving Washington,
D.C. and surrounding areas. Includes consulting practice in tropical medicine;
travel clinic seeing over 7,000-8,000 clients per year; and diagnostic parasitology
laboratory. It is in an excellent central city location. This is a unique opportunity for
a physician with a passion for tropical/travel medicine and infectious diseases.
Send expressions of interest to: tmsdc@verizon.net.

Office Furniture for Sale

Retired Physician has office furnishings for sale. Beautiful executive desk and
credenza. Reed chairs and small table. Numerous other items suitable for office
or apartment. Offering reasonable price for complete lot but willing to negotiate
separate items. To review, please call 301-656-6309 or 301-656-3977.
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